Minutes – Subject to final approval at January 2015 Meeting.
Australian Flyball Association Inc. – Minutes of Meeting held on 1st December 2014.

Present: Richard Mellon, Ian Gauntlett, Brian Lindsay, Julie Pamplin, Catherine Stroop, Carolyn Shrives, Phil Lea, Jennifer Crane, Jenny Millar, Robyn Addie, Ian Kendt, Tim Slade Pat Byrne, Anne Coleman and Penny Lloyd,
ITEM 1 - Apologies: Josh Ellen
Meeting Opened at 7.30 pm via Go to Meetings Conference. 
ITEM 2 - Starred Items.
The following Items were adopted without discussion:

      1) Minutes of November Meeting 

 2) Renewals of Memberships 

 3) Treasurers Report. –End November bank balance $4593.32     plus Investment Account balances $37126.51. 
 4) Correspondence Out.
ITEM 3 Correspondence In.
I)  Submission re advancement to Level 1 judge Tim Slade – Committee noted that Tim had not yet achieved the required 25 assignments required for advancement to Level 1. Including US assignments Tim currently had 23 Judging appointments. Tim’s request for advancement to Level 1 was accordingly deferred until he achieved the required 25 assignments.
ii) Request from Jo Slade re adoption of two further US assignments.  In line with prior decisions the 2 assignments were approved. The Committee noted that presently overseas assignments couldn’t be listed on the Judges database, as they do not have an AFA comp number. A quote of $400 had been obtained to amend the database to accept overseas appointments. Given the infrequency of overseas judging assignments it was decided to maintain a manual record of overseas assignments. Pat to send Secretary a record of all such approved appointments. 
iii) Submission from Steve Pitt re Superteams (dealt with in General Business Item h).
iv) Request from Frank Lux to be exempted from logging 20 Stewarding practical. The Committee noted the request – some confusion with this request as it seemed Frank was under the impression he needed to do the practical as part of either the stewards exam or the Timekeepers. Neither required steward practicals – only the Judges exam itself requires stewarding practicals. The Committee noted that no other Judge candidates had been given exemption and accordingly declined Frank’s request. 
ITEM 4. Sanctioned Events. 
Demo – Jennifer Crane and Sue Norton – 26th January 2015 – Samford District Museum Samford – note limited size of Demo area and proposal to limited attending dogs to 8 required approval – after discussion focused on safety issues Demo was approved.
Comp – Belconnen – Winter Classic ACT State Titles – 6th and 7th June 2015 – Belconnen Dog Club.

Comp – South Coast Dog Club – Dapto Showground OR Wongawilli –TBA – Sat 7th Feb 2015. (Note currently there are 2 possible venues and start times – Committee decided not to approve sanction until the venue and start time was known – then approval would be granted and the comp listed on the web.)
Comp – Keilor – 21st Feb 2015 - SAFE Flyball with T’Keilor 4 Legs – Kings Park Tallarook St Seymour.

Comp and Singles/Pairs competition – Berwick – 22nd Feb 2015 – Berwick Show Flyball – Akoonah Park Berwick. Note comp may be a handicap format depending on numbers.

Comp – Frankston Dog Club – 14th March 2015 - Kingston Pet expo 2015 – Marcus Rd Dingley Vic.

Comp – Redlands Dog Club – 9th May 2015 – Redlands on fire – Judy Holt Park Birkdale Qld.

ITEM 5 – New Members.

Following new Members were approved: 
	Kathryn Cox

	Stephen Bullas

	Sharleen Davis

	Sian Barnes

	Cheryl Brown

	Joy Smet

	Sharon Muffett

	Denise Gibbons

	Nicole van Barneveld

	Heidi Stelling 


ITEM 6 – Administrative Matters.

a) Recommendation re second AFA Rep at Nationals _ Josh Ellen recommended as second AFA Rep – approved. .  

b) Timesheets not being filled in correctly – Catherine indicate she had noted that Competition Secretaries were not filling in Title Points section of the Timesheets and that in a recent S.A. comp the adjusted handicap fastest times were not shown. The Committee agreed to issue a reminder to Club coordinators that Timesheets must be fully completed and suggested that where checkers found items missing or incorrectly completed they email the Competition Secretary with a request to ensure that future timesheets were correctly completed. 
c) Request from Treasurer re reimbursement $296 re Gateway modem. Approved. 
d) Life Member badges – Pat advised that a member suggesting that the AFA issue badges to all Life Members had approached her. She advised that suitable badges could be sourced at $13.50 each – with no minimum numbers required. Committee approved purchase of 15 Badges covering the 13 current life members and 2 spares. 

e) Stewards Exam – Mark Romer CRN 2491Assoc recommended. Approved. 
f) Apparent Conflicts of info on web:
            Supervisory Judge had reported on two conflicts on the web: 
-Stewards and Timekeepers requirements – apparent conflict as to whether it was mandatory for applicants for Timekeepers to hold a Stewards exam pass or only desirable. Committee, by majority decision, determined that it should be mandatory. Timekeepers Questionnaire to be amended accordingly.
· Start tapes – Comp Organisers instructions re anchoring of tapes indicated a required minimum spacing on tie downs whereas Committee had recently determined that no spacing should be specified – other than that they must be safely tied down. Committee agreed to amend Comp organisers Guidelines (Pat to raise with Jason as it involved a link adjustment). 

ITEM 7 – General Business
7(a) Report from Dog Incident Sub Committee.
The Sub Committee advised they had considered two Black Card Incidents that occurred at The Dandy Drags competition.

I). The first involved a Cocker Spaniel Mr.Wilson CRN 2227B crossing into other lane and running beside a B.C. returning from the box. The BC had missed the jumps on the way back and was running down the lane close to Centre line. Several Witness Statements suggested that the Cocker appeared to be play chasing. There were several witness statements that dealt with issue of contact - some suggesting minor contact occurred between the dogs and some indicating they did not see any contact. The owner of the BC had pointed out to the judge a minor wet patch on her dog’s hind leg – suggesting some contact occurred.

A check of the database indicated that Mr. Wilson had no prior cards.

The Sub Committee recommended that Mr. Wilson be issued with a Warning Letter Type 1 – Carried.
ii). The second incident involved two dogs from the same club. Miss Sylvie CRN 2237C having completed her run did not return to her handler but waited at the start line as Ollie was released and ran to the box. When Ollie was returning to the start Miss Sylvie lunged at Ollie and then chased the dog for about 5 meters. Again some Witnesses indicated minor contact occurred when the dog lunged – others said no contact occurred. Reports indicated both dogs normally play together. 

Check of the database showed no prior cards for Miss Sylvie.

Sub Committee recommended that Miss Sylvie be issued a Warning Letter Type 1- Carried.
Secretary also reported that Shift CRN 2259B remained suspended pending receipt of request to undertake reassessment – this was the only registered dog currently under suspension. 
7(b) – Report from Rules Sub Committee.
The Rules Sub Committee reported that they had updated the Timekeepers Guide to Filling out Timesheets and calculating Title Points and the associated examples. Julie suggested several minor amendments – to be sent to Tim for inclusion. Committee agreed to the document being placed on web after adjustment and copy to go to Supervisory Judge.
The Sub Committee also reported that they had considered the submission from Steve Pitt expressing concern re current basis of calculating seed times for Handicap racing. The Sub Committee looked at both the alternative suggested by Steve in his submission and other options and concluded that any alternative options were both overly complicated and impossible to police. The Sub Committee noted that the problem evidenced by Steve seemed to relate to only one team in Queensland that was not able to achieve close crossovers but were actually running to their nominated seed time. The Sub Committee concluded that the status quo should be maintained and no change in seedtime calculations was proposed.
7(c) – Revised draft of Nationals Guidelines Document.
The Secretary had updated and circulated the revised Nationals Planning Guidelines document, which was a more detailed version of the Nationals Planning Policy that was adopted at last Meeting. Carolyn indicated she had some suggested editorials – the Committee was given a week to send any suggestions to the Secretary so that the updated document could be loaded to web before Xmas.
7(d) Membership Survey Update
Tim reported that he had received 293 responses to the member survey – which was a 60% response rate – which was an excellent result.
Tim advised that he could prepare a statistical summary of the Survey results that could be issued to members to show basic details of Survey inputs. AGREED.

Analysis of the content of the submissions was a more difficult task. After discussion it was agreed that 3 members of the Committee be asked to review the responses for evident “common themes” that the AFA could then address. Julie, Anne and Brian agreed to individually undertake the theme analysis exercise and circulate outcome to Committee before its January Meeting.

7 (e) Supercoat Sponsorship Update.
President reported that Take Two had advised that Supercoat had decided to withdraw its sponsorship from the Sydney Royal Show and accordingly the dog activities that normally took place at the Supercoat Arena (Cathy Freeman Reserve) would no longer be part of the Sydney Royal Show. The Purina sponsorship of the Dog events conducted at the Dog Complex would continue. This mean that there would be no flyball at the Show as Purina held a sole sponsorship agreement for all dog activities at the Show. 
This development meant that the largest public exposure event for flyball in Sydney would no longer take place.

 The Committee noted that there was an alternative Easter Family Show that took place at Moore Park during the same period as the Royal Show and which attracted 300,000 people over its 12-day period. The Committee noted that Robyn was already in dialogue with the organisers and should continue to explore option of having a flyball competition at the Family Show on the Easter weekend and possibly a Demonstration on the following weekend. 

Supercoat had indicated they were open to adding new events to the Sponsorship Agreement in place of the Royal Show competition.

Robyn to report on progress re Sydney Family Show at next Meeting.

7 (f) Budget for ongoing web development.
Treasurer submitted a listing of possible enhancements and quoted likely cost. Committee endorsed the following elements:
Automation of Applications for Title Certificates in same way as new dogs can be added by Members - $500 quote:

Index of Rule clarification with link to appropriate Rule Document  - $300 that could come from Maintenance Budget.
Listing of upcoming Demonstrations via drop down index - $300, again from Maintenance Budget.

Auto adjustment of team Seed times when results submitted - $1000 – from Development Budget.

Committee approved $1500 Development Budget and $600 from Maintenance Budget with the 4 tasks to be spread over first half of 2015.
7 (g) Supervisory Judges Action Plan.

The Committee noted the proposed action plan submitted by the Supervisory Judge. Whilst the consultative approach was endorsed concern was expressed that there may not be time during the upcoming Nationals in Canberra for Meetings of Judges. Any such Meetings would have to outside of competition periods. Sue to be advised to consult with Organisers. Other elements held over to January Meeting in view of time constraints at Meeting.
7 (h) Submission from Member opposed to concept of “Superteams”.

The Committee noted the original Member submission stated that on 1 April 2013 the Australian Flyball Association (AFA) committee agreed in General Business to allow multiple Franchises/Branches in various State locations to operate under one Club affiliation. He indicated that in his opinion this placed all other Clubs at a disadvantage as if they combined for a competition they were subject to the 90-day rule.
The Secretary advised that since the original submission had been received he had received a total of 57 Member submissions in support of the original submission. 54 of the member submission simply indicated they supported the content of Steve Pitt’s original submission. Three of the Submission contained more substantial comments and proposed alternative courses of action – either along the lines of reversing the decision of April 2013 to allow the concept of Branches of a single club to simply allowing all small teams to elect to combine for competitions without the 90 day penalty. This latter suggestion was basically the Open Team format proposal that was not adopted by members at the 2014 AGM. 
In discussion points were made for and against the concept of “superteams”. 

Several members of the Committee indicated they saw it as no different to having a large Club in a single location from a team selection viewpoint and that the AFA had in the past allowed Clubs to have a Branch Structure (the example of Leaps and Bounds that had a Sydney and a Brisbane base in the mid 2000s was quoted). 

Other members of the Committee indicated that it was conceptually difficult to see how teams located in 4 different States could be seen as a single club. The issue of the Club operating as a “franchise” with different “owners” listed on its Facebook site was raised as an example of why it was not operating as a single club. This was denied as taking place by one member of Committee who indicate that basically the ‘owners” were Club captains.
Some members raised the concern that membership of “the Club” was by invitation only and that the Club was simply poaching selected members of other clubs rather than recruiting and training new members. The advantage the Team could offer to attract new members was the avoidance of the 90-day rule each time the team came together to run.

At 9.45 the Chair indicated that due to time constraints this discussion would need to be deferred to a subsequent Meeting – later scheduled for Monday the 8th December at 7.30 pm.

Matter postponed till 8th December.

7 (I) 2015 Nationals update.

Carolyn reported that second ring turf had been laid and was progressing nicely. 
8. Other Business.
Jenny advised that a Victorian member, Jennifer Phillips, had recently lost her home as a result of a house fire. She proposed that the AFA consider donating the Lights Levy from the upcoming Santa Ball competition to Jennifer as a gesture of support from the flyball community. CARRIED.
Special Meeting set for Monday 8th December at 7.30 pm.

Next regular meeting set for Monday 5th January at 7.30 pm.
There being no other business the Meeting was closed at 9.50 pm.

Signed as a true record.

President.

